
Igiugig School Monthly Site Report 

 

To:  Ty Mase,  Superintendent   From: Tate Gooden, Head Teacher IGI 

Date:  3/31/19 

 

Notable Events: Ms. Gabrielle Cruz, student teacher of Kutztown, created Igiugig’s very own Iditarod during her 

Unit studies with Mr. Gifford’s class.  In addition to studies in Math, Science, and History, the elementary students 

competed in sled dog time trials at Charlie Groats’ trail.  Thanks to Randy Alvarez for donating a hand crafted dog 

sled to the Igiugig Student Gov.  The sled was raffled at the Kokhanok Carnival for over $1300.   See pictures 

below.   

 

 
Igiugig Iditarod!     Hand crafted sled 

 
Personnel:  Tate Gooden – Secondary; Charlie Gifford – Elementary;  AJ Gooden – PK-HS; Betsy Hostetter – Class/SPED Aid; 

Ida Nelson – Cook;  Davey Alvarez – Janitor.  Gabrielle Cruz – Student Teacher(Kutztown).  Ed Lester – Principal. 

 

SBS/Curriculum Progress: Many students have begun and completed End of Level Assessments.  3rd Grade students – 9th 

grade students are preparing for PEAKS testing.  Secondary kids are working on SNAP Meet speeches and Science Projects. 

 

Technology Progress:  The school network has been very inconsistent again.  The Tech department has been notified. 

 

Facility Update:  USACE used the school for public hearings on the Draft EIS as to the Pebble Project.  This was a great crew of 

folks who were mindful of our school and students. 

 

LSAC:  See attached minutes from 3/4/19.  Next LSAC April 4th, 2019. 

 

Volunteer Report:  Thanks to all our sled dog race volunteers:  Karl and Stacy Hill, Jeff Bringhurst, Randy Alvarez.  Thanks to 

Alicia Zackar for raffling the dog sled at the Kokhanok Carnival. 

 

Trips Planned:  No School Trips planned at this time. 

 

Pupil Attendance:  Enrollment for K-12 = 18 students.  PK enrollment – 3 students. 
 

Quote:   To build a road is so much simpler than to think of what the country really needs – Aldo Leopold. 

 


